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Elizabethtown, Kentucky 42701

Ms. Morgan and Members of the Board of Education:

The following annual report is submitted on behalf of Central Hardin High School--

2020-21 Council Membership:
Tim Isaacs, Principal/Chair
Chastity Yates, Assistant Principal
April York, Teacher
Rebecca Rawlings, Librarian
Whitney Carpenter, Teacher
Tiffany Spratt, Teacher
Angela Cannon, Teacher
Antonio Menendez, Teacher
Ann-Marie Reilly, Parent
Teri Christensen, Parent
Heather Jones, Parent
Emily Robbins, Parent

Subcommittees and Membership:
Academic Performance Committee: Chaired by Assistant Principal, Dan Corley. Members
include: Chris Adams, Colleen Higdon, Jared Eaton, Vera Priddy, Jayna Thompson, Carissa
Argueta, Isaac Vanmeter, Dylan Cobb, Melissa Troutt, Joe Stuecker

Learning Environment Committee: Chaired by Assistant Principal, Matt Baucum.
Members include: Christine Wilson, Jared Eaton, Brian Walters, Carissa Argueta, Megan
Pauley, Myra Tabb, Brandon Centers, Katherine Graybeal, Rachel Wilson, Beth Shoulders,
Alice Slaubaugh, Ronda Mays, Grace Meredith

Planning Committee: Chaired by Assistant Principal, Chastity Yates. Members include:
Isaac Vanmeter, Mackenzie Heuer, Angela Cannon, Jo Million, Dylan Cobb, Susan
Holbrook, Samantha Dougherty, Dana Garrett, Kim Cardin, Laura Hess.

PBIS Committee: Chaired by Tessa Dumbacher, Assistant Principal. Members include:
Russ Pike, Brandon Mudd, Emily Wortham, Lyndsay Booth, Angela Cannon, Susan
Sherrard, Tyler Vessels



Areas addressed:
● School Emergency Plan Approved

● Individual Learning Plans (ILPs) created for all students

● Emphasis on PBIS school-wide

● Scrimmage tests were administered for targeting ACT remediation

● District wide PLD days reported

● CSIP shared and approved

● KPREP data reviewed

● Activities were coordinated for our school community through our Family

Resource

● Professional Development plan for 21-22

● Title 1 Compact and Parent Involvement Policy as well as Title 1 Budget for 21-22

● Additional dual credit and advanced placement classes were added to curriculum

● Instructional practices addressed

Success and Additional Information:

❖ The Beta Club participated in the National Convention virtually in June. Only those who
placed in the top 5 at the state level qualified to participate in the National competitions.
These students competed in the following competitions: Andy McDowell: Division 1
National Math test, 10th grade, Avery Shoulders: Service Snapshot Leadership Challenge,
Grant Avis: Division 1 National Social Studies test, 10th grade, Jonathon Reilly: Division 1
National Science test, 9th grade, Keegan Christensen: Division 2 National Math test, 11th
grade, Raymond Goodman: 3D design, Sam Christensen: Division 1 National Language Arts
test, 10th grade, Keegan & Sam Christensen and Sawyer Cannon: Engineering, Keegan
Christensen also attended the Regional Leadership Summit in Evansville, IN; while there,
he was chosen as a Regional Leadership Representative. Based on his position, he
qualified to interview for a National Leadership Representative position. Anna Turlington
worked on the Living Literature entry for submission.

❖ The following students placed NATIONALLY in their respective BETA categories during
the virtual national convention: 10th grade Math: Sammy (Andy) McDowell placed 7th in
the nation. 11th grade Math: Keegan Christensen placed 4th in the nation. 10th grade
Language Arts: Sam Christensen placed 3rd in the nation. 9th grade Science: Jonathon
Reilly placed 2nd in the nation. 10th grade Social Studies: Grant Avis was the national
champion! 1st place in the nation!

❖ The following FFA students competed in the Lincoln Trail FFA Regional Speech contest
and went on to compete at the state level. Sydney Green--Turf and Lawn, Eli
Kornmiller--Poultry, Alexandra Mackey--Equine, Zach Perry--Agriculture Mechanics,
Claire Thomas--Greenhouse, Trenton Tucker--Beef. Eli Kornmiller placed first at the state



level. Trenton Tucker placed second at the state level. Trenton Tucker also placed third at
the state level in the AIC (American Institute of Cooperatives) Contest.Trenton Tucker will
also be serving as the Lincoln Trail Region Vice President.

❖ Patricia Keys was named “Tuesday’s Teen”  in The News-Enterprise. Patricia has been a
part of the Hardin County Trailblazers Horse Club for five years and a club officer for
three. She is in the 4-H and FFA horse judging teams.

❖ Central Hardin FFA: The Conduct of Meeting Team (Freshman) placed first in the Lincoln
Trail FFA Region and the Parliamentary Procedure Team (10th-12th) placed second in the
Lincoln Trail FFA Region. Both teams will be participating in the virtual state contest on
July 30. Conduct of Meeting Team: Wade Ryan, Addy Shoulders, McKenna Spalding,
Makenzie Spurrier, Avery Strader, Drew Thomas, Eli Thompson Parliamentary
Procedure: Emma Case, Eli Kornmiller, Caroline Haydon, Alexandra Mackey, Zach Perry,
Claire Thomas, Trenton Tucker.

❖ Khushi Patel was named “Tuesday’s Teen”  in The News-Enterprise. Khushi was a
recipient of the 2020 Barbara James Service Award, an award she received through her
involvement in HOSA-Future HEalth Professionals. She is involved in Beta, Varsity Club,
Pep Club, Art Club and volunteers at several local agencies.

❖ Eli Thompson was named “Tuesday’s Teen” in The News-Enterprise. Eli was diagnosed
with cancer in November 2016 and has shown perseverance to conquer leukemia. He
finished his last treatment in February of this year.



❖ Congratulations to Samuel White. He was named a National Merit Scholarship
Semi-Finalist.

❖ Caroline Borders was named “Tuesday’s Teen” in The News-Enterprise. Caroline is very
involved in student ministry and the praise team at her church. Caroline is planning a
career in ministry. She is also a model and ambassador for the brand Faint Revival .

❖ Emma Case and Allan Lockwood were named Heisman High School Scholarship School
Winners.

❖ Central Hardin is the Section 7 JV Challenge 2020 Overall Champion, earning 61.5 points!
Quick Recall Champions with an undefeated record for the day! Individual Written
Assessment winners: Math: 1st Place-Anna Hinkle, 3rd Place-Cameron Miller, 6th
Place-Jonathon Reilly. Science: 1st Place-Jonathon Reilly, 2nd Place-Brennen Adams.
Social Studies: 3rd Place- Anna Hinkle, 4th Place-Zachary Townsend. Language Arts: 2nd
Place-Sophia Stover, tied for 6th Place- Ethan Williams. Arts & Humanities: 3rd
Place-Brennen Adams. Written Composition: 3rd Place-Brianna Blankenship.

❖ Congratulations to Kristin Ferreras. She has been nominated for an award at the Congress
of future medical leaders. This Congress is an honors only program for high school
students who want to become physicians or go into the medical research field.

❖ The Bruin JROTC Battalion hosted the 10th Annual Hardin County Raider Cup at Central
Hardin on 24 September.  Central Hardin, Bullitt Central and North Bullitt competed for
the top honors. The CPT Charles F. Thomas IV Traveling Cup is presented annually to the
winner in memory of FT Knox High School and WKU graduate/ROTC Alumni who were
fatally wounded in combat while serving in Vietnam. A Covid-19 limited crowd turned out
for the competition and witnessed outstanding teamwork and determination. The One
Rope Bridge, Tire Flip, Aid & Litter Carry, Relay and Cross Country Run events were



physically and mentally challenging for the Cadets. Senior Cadets from UofL and WKU
Army ROTC along with the Kentucky Army National Guard served as judges. Central
Hardin won the Traveling Cup for the 10th straight year having the highest combined team
scores. Bruin Team 1 won the Top Raider Team trophy. Bruin Team 1 won 4 of the events
while Team 2 had the fastest time in the One Rope Bridge. This will be Central Hardin’s
only competition this fall as most state and national meets have been rescheduled for the
spring of 2021.

❖ Beta Club members donated over 1000 toiletry items to Warm Blessings.

❖ Congratulations to the following students who were named into the KMEA All-State
Bands and Orchestras:
➢ Cailean Garrett, 8th Chair Horn, Symphonic Band
➢ Carson Goins, 4th Chair Euphonium, Symphonic Band
➢ Avery Kinder, 16th Chair Clarinet, Concert Band
➢ Grace Meredith, 7th Chair Alto Sax, Concert Band
➢ Graham West, 1st Chair Trombone, Orchestra

❖ Congratulations to Sam Christensen for scoring a perfect score on the ACT.
❖ Kelsey Mays was named a “Tuesday’s Teen” in The News-Enterprise. Kelsey has been very

involved in dance for over 12 years. She has been active in Youth Theater, several clubs
and is on the Archery Team.



❖ Savannah Roby was named a “Tuesday’s Teen” in The News-Enterprise. Savannah is very
active in 4-H and has a love for horses. She has been barrel racing for several years and has
competed in numerous competitions.

❖ Congratulations to Sam Christensen and Grant Avis for the State Speech Tournament.
Grant Avis won Regional Champion in Extemporaneous Speaking.

❖ Seniors Keegan Christensen and Anna Turlington have been named semifinalists for the
2021  class of the Coca-Cola Scholars Program.

❖ Congratulations to Katelyn Windell for being named a “Tuesday’s Teen” in The
News-Enterprise. Katelyn is working to pursue a career as a neonatal nurse practitioner.
She has been taking dual credit classes and has been a participant in Western Kentucky
University Health Explorers Program. Through EC3, Windell took part in the school’s
iLead club during her junior year. Open exclusively to juniors who are part of the
Academy Program, the club emphasizes leadership in the community.

❖ Congratulations to the Central Hardin Academic Team for winning the KAAC Governor’s
Cup District 17 Championship with 66 points. All of these students will advance to
Regional competition in February!
➢ Mathematics: 2nd- Keegan Christensen, 1st- Andy McDowell
➢ Science: 4th-Brendan White,  3rd- Keegan Christensen, 2nd- Andy McDowell
➢ Social Studies:  4th-Nick Jindrich,  2nd- Tate Lewis, 1st- Grant Lewis
➢ Language Arts:   3rd-Molly New,  2nd- Sam Christensen, 1st- Grant Avis
➢ Arts & Humanities:  3rd-Meghan McGuffin,  1st- Sam Christensen
➢ Written Composition:  5th- Madeline Stevenson 3rd- Brianna Blankenship
➢ Future Problem Solving- 2nd Place
➢ Quick Recall - Champions 1st Place, undefeated 3-0 for the tournament

❖ Central Hardin Beta definitely showed up for the virtual convention this year! These
awards are for placing top 5 in the state of Kentucky and qualify the student to



compete at the National level this summer. Congratulations to all!
Academic Awards:
★ Avery Shoulders 3rd place 11th grade Agriscience
★ Sam Christensen 2nd place 11th grade Language Arts
★ Brianna Blankenship 3rd place 9th grade Language Arts
★ Hadley Jones 5th place 10th grade Math
★ Andy McDowell 2nd place 11th grade Math
★ Keegan Christensen 2nd place 12th grade Math
★ Brennan Adams 4th place 9th grade Science
★ Grant Avis 1st place (Champion) 11th grade Social Studies
★ Samuel White 1st place (Champion) 12th grade Social Studies
★ Brianna Blankenship 5th place Division I Creative Writing

Club Competition Awards:
★ 2nd place Apparel Design (created by Ciera Bay-asen)
★ 5th PlaceTechnology (created by Brandon Dennis)
★ 3rd place Portfolio  (created by Breanna Vessels)
★ 2nd place Quiz Bowl (Keegan Christensen, Sam Christensen, Andy McDowell,

& Grant Avis)
Visual Arts Awards:
Division I (9th/10th grade)
★ Celeste Hunt 3rd place Painting

Division II (11th/12th grade)
★ Ciera Bay-asen 3rd place Fiber Arts
★ Anna Turlington 3rd place Mixed Media
★ Oni Terrado 1st place Recyclable Art
★ Ciera Bay-asen 5th place Jewelry

❖ Congratulations to the Academic Team-- they are the Region 5 KAAC Governor's Cup
Champions! These students will all advance to the State Finals:
➢ Mathematics: Champion-Andy McDowell, 3rd- Keegan Christensen
➢ Science: 2nd- Brendan White, 3rd- Keegan Christensen, 5th- Andy McDowell
➢ Social Studies: Champion-Grant Avis, 2nd- Tate Lewis,
➢ Language Arts:  Champion- Grant Avis, 3rd- Sam Christensen, 4th- Molly New
➢ Arts & Humanities: Champion- Sam Christensen
➢ Written Composition: 3rd- Brianna Blankenship, 5th (tie)- Madeline Stevenson
➢ FPS Champions (Brianna Blankenship, Emily Pike, Priscilla Riggs, & Megan Smith)
➢ Quick Recall Champions
➢ Overall Champions with 60 points!

❖ Congratulations to Samuel White for being named a National Merit semifinalist.
❖ Congratulations to Andy McDowell for a perfect ACT score!
❖ The Bruin JROTC Battalion hosted the 8th Annual Hardin County Drill Cup.  The Kentucky

Army National Guard, Army Recruiting Station and ROTC Cadets from Western Kentucky
University provided judges for the six team events and two knockout events.  The Bruins
placed first in each of the team events.The Central Hardin commanders and their event(s):
Jill Willingham - Female Color Guard;  Olivia Johnston - 1st Year Color Guard; Clayton
Hockman - Male Color Guard & Armed Platoon; Mikayla Sallee - Unarmed Platoon;
Tanner Maxwell – Armed Squad.  The Bruin’s Clayton Hockman placed 1st in the Armed
Knockout while Hailey Sheets took 2nd place.  Andrew McQuery placed 2nd in the
Unarmed Knockout.



❖ Congratulations to Zach Perry and Chris Baker! They earned the top spot at Fishing
University’s “Make Me A Star” high school team challenge. They received a 4-year tuition
scholarship from Bethel University as well as a spot on the Bethel Wildcats Fishing Team –
the number one college team in the country, the $10,000 Nick Huntley Memorial College
Scholarship and prizes from each of Fishing University’s sponsors. The pair had a total
weight of 8.61 pounds.

❖ Congratulations to the CHHS academic team for finishing in the Top 16 Quick Recall teams
at the KAAC Governor's Cup State Tournament.

❖ Presleigh Scott was named a “Tuesday’s Teen” in The News-Enterprise. Presleigh wears
two hats-- a fire helmet, and a tiara. Presleigh is a junior firefighter with the Valley Creek
Fire Department. She also competes in pageants across the state. She is also involved in
FFA,  volunteers at Feeding America, and works with Crusade for Children.

❖ Congratulations to Andy McDowell for placing 10th in Mathematics and Grant Avis for
placing 2nd in Social Studies in the KAAC Governor's Cup State Finals!

❖ Congratulations to Emily Pike for her 9th place finish in Senior Individual FPS for KY and
Brianna Blankenship for her 2nd place in Middle Grades Individual FPS in KY. Brianna has
been invited to compete at the International Conference in June.

❖ Congratulations to the following students on their acceptance into the Kentucky
Governor Scholar Program (GSP),. GSP is a highly competitive program, we are very proud
of them.

● Ciera Bay-asen
● Reagan Reed
● Madline Stevenson
● Fredre'Oni Terrado
● Sarah Thompson



● Breanna Vessels
● Natalie Williams
● Grant Avis
● Sawyer Cannon
● Samuel Christensen
● Kaden Fergerson
● Riley Grace
● Benjamin Hobbs
● Tate Lewis

❖ Graham West was named a “Tuesday’s Teen” in The News-Enterprise. Graham is very
active in the Central Hardin Band and serves as drum major. He is the organist at his
church. Graham would like to pursue a career in music education and ministry. Graham
was also accepted into the Kentucky Governor's School for the Arts Program (GSA).

❖ Congratulations to the Girls Basketball Team! They were 17th DISTRICT CHAMPS! They
were also region runner-ups!

2021-22 SBDM Council will be composed of the following individuals:

Tim Isaacs, Principal/Chair
Chastity Yates, Assistant Principal
Steve Bratcher, Parent
Teri Christensen, Parent
Tara Graziano, Parent
Emily Robbins, Parent
Sarah Bauer, Teacher
Dana Garrett, Teacher
Jessica Hundley, Teacher
Tiffany Spratt, Teacher
Paige Wilson, Teacher
April York, Teacher
Antonio Menendez, Teacher



School-Wide Fundraising Report 2020-21

Activity Amount Raised How Funds Were Used

School Pictures $3,827.11 Offset student needs

Yearbook Sales $9,410.90 Yearbook supplies/student
activities

Tim Isaacs
Principal/SBDM Chair


